CBRA REPORT I TEM H.2
4/28/09

April 2, 2009
Dear Beach Road Community,

Recently changes have occurred on the CBRA Board of Directors. Due to personal
family matters, CBRA President, Debbie Horowitz resigned from her Presidency. The
CBRA Board thanks Debbie for her many contributions as President of CBRA. Debbie
will stay on to lead the Committee to plan the Beach Road end of Summer Party,
tentatively scheduled for Saturday, August 29", 2009.

Nadine Levinson and David Wilson have agreed to serve as Co-Presdents of CBRA.

Kay Rosoff will continue as CBRA Treasurer. This new leadership will allow CBRA to
continue CBRA’s vital community functions including: updating the Resident Directory,
providing funds for gardening services and holiday decorations, beach clean-up, and most
importantly maintaining a forum wherein Quality of Life (QOL) issues may be addressed
within our community. Under this new leadership, CBRA will focus on QOL issues and
communications on the road. Of course, the end of Summer Party will continue in its
festive tradition.

Please plan to attend the next CBRA Beach Road Association General Meeting.
The Birds have gracioudly offered to host this important meeting.

Date: Saturday, May 2, 2009
Time: 10am —11:30 am
Place: BJand Vicki Bird’s home at 35121 Beach Road

At the General Meeting, we will take a few minutes to announce the new CBRA Board
and vote for the date of officers.

For the rest of the time, we have an informative agenda planned which we don’t want you
to miss. Don Russell, Capistrano Bay District Manager, will report on the Phase |
upgrade of the front gate, including more information on the planned “Railroad Crossing
Quiet Zone”, for the entrance to Beach Road. We will also discuss some of the enhanced
security plans for the July 4™ weekend (and the rest of the summer months), when many
more people are living on Beach Road. The QLC worked throughout the past year to
listen to resident comments, and craft suggestions on improvements to positively impact
living in our special community.

We hope to see you at the CBRA General Meeting on May 2, 2009.

Nadine Levinson and David Wilson
CBRA Co-Presidents- Elect



